
A Meeting of Stretton Sugwas Parish Council was held in Stretton Sugwas

Church on Thursday 23rd March  2017 at 7pm.  
PRESENT
Mr A McHarg

Chairman
Mr J Robinson

Mrs  Andrews

Mrs Davies
Mrs Williams

Clerk

Mr A Fellowes
APOLOGIES

Mr N Jones
Mrs G Hume

Councillor Matthews

OBSERVERS

Mr D Wooles
Co-option of new Parish Councillor – Mr A Fellowes proposed by Mrs Davies      Seconded by Mrs Andrews
All in favour and Mr Fellowes was duly elected and declaration form and register of interest forms were given to Mr Fellowes to complete and to return to the clerk
MINUTES of meeting held on 17th November  2016 in Stretton

Sugwas Village Hall having been previously circulated were proposed for acceptance by Mr Robinson   and seconded by Mrs Andrews   and approved by the meeting and signed by The Chairman
DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Any Councillor with an interest to declare was asked to stop the meeting to make

their declaration.

There were no declarations of interest.

MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

No Matters Arising
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN REPORT

Mr McHarg has now applied for funding for Regulation 16 to be done.
Mr McHarg to co-ordinate with Mr Robinson to complete. 

Still to do before it is sent for approval of section 16 –

1. Settlement areas identification

2. Referendum for parishioners

3. Submission
.
FINANCIAL REPORT
1. Balance of account as at today is £10,919.94 
2. Website Invoice Jan – March £24.60 proposed for payment by Mr McHarg seconded by Mr Robinson all in favour  and cheque No: 100313 was duly signed.
3. 2017-2018 HALC invoice for  £389.20 had been received.  Proposed for payment by Mrs Davies, seconded by Mr Robinson. All in favour and cheque No: 100312 was duly signed.
4. Letter from SS Church asking for a donation towards the upkeep of the churchyard and a donation to the printing of the parish magazine.
£250 for the magazine was proposed  by Mr Robinson , seconded by Mr McHarg. All in favour and cheque No: 100314 was duly signed.

£850 was proposed for the upkeep of the churchyard by Mrs Davies, seconded by Mr Robinson. All in favour and cheque No: 100315 was duly signed.

5. Our precept application for £6,000 has been approved and will be paid in April and October.
PLANNING

Several applications had been received and had been dealt with.
1. 162964 – Glenthorne, Swainshill- demolition of bungalow to build office attached to existing barn. - Passed
2. 162920 – 1200 houses at Three Elms – The parish council had responded as 
  a neighbouring parish. This is still ongoing.
3
162231 –  Greylands, Swainshill - demolish cottage and barn and build 2 new houses –  This application has been withdrawn
4
163334 -  Zaytoon – Landscaping  for 2 houses on the right hand side - Passed
5
162928 – Land adjacent to Pinston House =change of use of existing building into WC,storage and office/security building – Passed with Conditions
6
Sugwas Farm applications from Mr Crump - Passed with conditions
7
Church Cottage for a pair of houses - Passed with conditions
8
The Lakes – Passed with conditions
9.   An application had been received for Railway view, Railway Terrace for a garage and to put an office in the attic. Passed with conditions
10. An application had been received for a dormer bungalow at Cross House. This has been refused.
11. Swainshall Verso detailed application had been received – Refused
12  6 Roman Way 2 storey extension – comments from parish councillors to be made
13  Land at Zaytoon – One dwelling with detached garage on the left hand side. Comments from Parish Councillors to be made
14. Windermere, Stretton Sugwas –Out Building, Conversion of garage to family kitchen and single story infill – Comments from Parish Councillors to be made
15
Reserved matters for 3 houses next to Veldifer – It was thought the design was not in keeping with the area. Comments to be sent in.
WAR MEMORIAL
Mr Jones was not at the meeting so no further information was available.  . 
NOTICEBOARD – Opposite Morningside
The notice board is now made and will be put up by the side of the bus shelter opposite Morningside. Mrs Davies said that there would be no charge.
CHURCH ROAD SPEEDING -  

This is ongoing. 
DEFIBRILATOR

The clerk had forwarded an email to Mr Jones regarding Heart Foundation giving grants for this.  Mr Jones said that he was looking  into this and had started to fill in the form but needed some more information. Mrs Hume said that she would assist him with the form regarding footfall etc. This matter was discussed further and it was thought that it would be more appropriate for the village hall committee to be looking at this when the refurbishment was complete.
LAND OPPOSITE MORNINGSIDE
 There had been a few requests for a children’s play area, and adult fitness equipment. As this would require a substantial sum of money to set up and then would have to be maintained and insured councillors thought that for the time being it just be kept as an open space for people to enjoy with children able to run around safely on the area. Mr McHarg said that he would arrange to get a pedestrian gate put in. There has been a problem with dog fouling on this land and signs would be put up to say that it was a children’s play area and dogs were not allowed in the fenced off area.
The school are very much enjoying using the area for their forest school work and they had thanked the parish council for allowing them to use it .Mr McHarg said he would contact the Head Teacher regarding the school using it  and they could plant wild flower seeds if they wished.
CORRESPONDENCE
1. Gas inspections had been carried out. No significant readings found. Monitoring to continue
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Lane by the side of the school -Mr Wooles said that the bottom end of the lane after the school entrances was in a terrible state right up to Railway Terrace and Railway View. Some delivery vehicles were refusing to go up there and residents were getting damage to their cars. Mr G Bachelor owns the bungalow Sunnyview  and the two fields on the approach to Railway Terrace. This lane is not adopted and it appears that Mr Bachelor won’t do anything to upgrade the lane even though the residents are willing to contribute towards it.

Mr McHarg said that the Parish Council had no authority but he would look into the title of Mr Bachelor’s property and see what his obligations are and report back to  Mr Wooles. Mr Wooles gave Mr McHarg various paperwork which he had got.

Mrs Davies said that the field hedge belonging to Mr P Lewis needed cutting –       Mr McHarg said that he would speak to him about it.
There being no other business the meeting closed at  8.05pm.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING – ANNUAL  MEETING  MAY 18th 7pm in 

STRETTON SUGWAS CHURCH FOLLOWED BY A NORMAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING.
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